February 17, 2011

	MINUTES OF MEETING

	Title:
	Basingstoke District Association of Parish and Town Councils

	Held On:
	Thursday 17 February 2011

	Present:
	Alan Cox
Martin Slatford
Leslie Fryer
Julian Jones
Ron Darley
John Jervoise
Sally Izett
Peter Goff
Peter Collins
Roger Booth
Carolyn Brown
John Strawbridge
Keith Nuttall
Brian Langer
Sandy Johnston
Vanessa Richards
Jo Slimin
Jackie Day
	Ashmansworth
Baughurst
Chineham
Dummer
Ecchineswell, Sydmonton and BG
Herriard
Highclere
Kingsclere
Mortimer West End
Newnham
North Waltham
Oakley and Deane
Old Basing and Lychpit
Overton
Sherfield on Loddon
Silchester
Tadley
Whitchurch

	Guests:
	PC Graeme Calver
Karen Brimacombe
	Steven Lugg
Paula Chatterton

	Apologies:
	Martin Biermann
Lucy Sloane Williams
Julian Crawley
Paul McGarvey
John Raymond
Roddy Jameson
Clive Sanders
	Chineham
Overton
Sherborne St John
Whitchurch
Winslade
Wootton St Lawrence
BDBC


	
	Action

	1 Minutes of the last meeting – 2 September 2010
1.1 It was noted that John Strawbridge attended the meeting, but was not listed on the minutes.
1.2 The minutes were then agreed as accurate.
	

	2 Apologies for absence
2.1 Noted as above.
	

	3 Presentation by PC Graeme Calver and discussions on Speedwatch
3.1 PC Calver attended the meeting to talk about the community Speedwatch scheme.
3.2 PC Calver explained that when a member of the public or a Parish Council makes a complaint about speeding, the site will be assessed, a site survey carried out and then it may be approved for the Speedwatch scheme. The scheme gives the community control over speeding in its area and it is members of the community that will carry out the monitoring.
The equipment is a box on a tripod with a handheld device to monitor speeds. Speed is measured by pointing the box at the side of the car. The equipment does not record number plates; it is up to volunteers to note down the number plates. If a driver is found to be speeding, the police can advise the driver that they will be monitored and enforcement could be taken. In areas where the Speedwatch scheme has been set up and it is shown that there is a speed problem, the police will station a safety camera van or a police officer with a laser gun.
3.3 PC Calver gave a breakdown of the costs involved:
· Box and handheld equipment is about £2500, There was a discussion about the scheme and a number of points were raised: 

· Operator training is essential . Steven Lugg offered that HALC would take primary training from the manufacturers and provide training at a reasonable cost .
· There were concerns over safety of volunteers if the road does not have a path or is on a blind corner, it was suggested that some residents may be happy for their driveways to be used for positioning equipment. All sites have to be checked and risk assessed by the police before used. This will ensure safe operation 

· It was queried what the community would do if it felt that more than one site in its area was in need of the Speedwatch equipment. PC Calver advised that the equipment could be used at a number of different sites and/or at different times of the day or days of the week. 

· It was noted that Parish Councils could purchase equipment between themselves, or could buy more than one box per parish. 

· PC Calver was not aware of when the equipment would be available, but he thought it would be very soon. 

· PC Calver has seen reports that showed that there had been a reduction in speeding and the need for enforcement in counties that already operated the Speedwatch scheme. 

· If anyone is interested in the equipment, they should contact their Beat Officer. Martin Slatford (MS) suggested that contact could also be made through him.
3.4 MS will find out information from other counties that are running similar schemes and circulate the information to all parishes. He asked that if any members found out further information, they should pass it to him and he would circulate.
	

	4 Encouraging new councillors and the election process
4.1 Steven Lugg (SL) circulated a document on what is involved in being a Parish Councillor.
4.2 Paula Chatterton (PC) explained the process for getting nominations in to BDBC to potentially become a Parish Councillor. The process is:
· To ensure that nominations are received by BDBC by noon on 4 April 2011. PC advised that the forms should be brought in to the council offices and not posted. 

· The Electoral Services team can then do an informal check on the paperwork and if it is correct, it will be officially accepted. 

· After the 4 April 2011 – a Notice of Validity will be sent out stating the persons that have been nominated.
4.3 PC confirmed that there were 35 parishes up for election this year. After 4 April 2011, those contested parishes will be advised that an election will need to take place. 
4.4 PC reminded existing Parish Councillors that they still needed to complete the nomination forms.
4.5 PC will be meeting with Parish Clerks in early March to talk about the elections and will be handing out nomination forms at this meeting. She also explained that if nominations forms do not come in from some parishes, the Electoral Services team will be contacting the appropriate Parish Clerks.
4.6 PC advised that the date of the count will depend on the number of contested parishes; it could be late on Thursday evening or Friday afternoon.
4.7 There was a brief discussion about how to encourage people to nominate themselves to become Parish Councillors.
	

	5 Preparing for spending cuts in our Councils
5.1 MS introduced this agenda item by providing some background to funding. Parishes in Basingstoke and Deane receive funding from BDBC. Funding has been confirmed for the year 2011/12, but it is likely to be cut in future years due to the cuts in the government grant to BDBC.
5.2 Karen Brimacombe (KB) confirmed that she could not provide any figures for the next two years on what the reductions in funding would be, but BDBC needs to make savings of £1.5m next year. She advised that discussions on the 2012/13 budget will start in March this year, which is much earlier than previous years.
KB highlighted some of the measures that BDBC is taking to meet the £1.5m savings, these include an efficiency and savings review of all departments within the council and looking at shared service and shared management options.
5.3 KB advised that parishes need to be looking at where they can make savings, one way could be through joint procurement.
5.4 It was also noted that under the new Localism bill, a parish precept could be restricted if it is deemed appropriate by the Secretary of State.
5.5 As part of the discussion it was suggested that some parishes could group together to share services . There is a a simple process called a “ Grouping Order “ which allows Councils to do this. If Councils within a group wish to go back to their original structure , the order is easily dissolved. Grouping Orders are becoming common and are done by BDBC
	

	6 Where can my council get more money
6.1 Steven Lugg (SL) circulated some information on obtaining grant funding and some of the organisations that provide funding.
6.2 SL advised that if a Parish Council has a project that needs funding, there are three main bodies that he would advise Parish Councils apply to:
· Awards for All – for grants up to £10,000 

· Landfill companies, for example Veolia 

· Action Earth – for small grants of up to £50
6.3 SL advised that some organisations do not provide grants to Parish Councils, in which case the Parish Council might need to set up a community group to apply for funding.
6.4 SL is happy to provide assistance if any Parish Councils want to apply for funding for projects.
7 Latest information on the impact of the Localism bill
7.1 SL circulated the latest update from HALC which highlighted the main points that will affect Parish Councils.
7.2 KB advised that there is a BDBC briefing paper about the impacts of the Localism bill – this is attached to these minutes for information.
7.3 It was suggested that BDBC’s Monitoring Officer attends the June meeting to talk about the changes to Standards in the bill. MS will invite David Robb to the June meeting.
7.4 KB advised that the bill will not be fully enacted until a year’s time, but some elements will come into place within the next year.
	MS

	8 Matters arising from the minutes of 2 September 2010
8.1 There were no matters arising.
8.2 There was a brief discussion about the impacts of the changes to concessionary fares. KB advised that she will keep the Parish Councils up to date on concessionary fares, as more information is known. MS will circulate an update document on concessionary fares.
	KB/MS

	9 Reports
9.1 LSP – Roger Booth advised that two responses were made to the consultation on ‘New Homes in your Area’ – one from the LSP Sustainable Footprint group and one from the BASP Board.
9.2 Community Safety Forum – Sandy Johnston gave an update on crime figures, crime is down overall by 9% in Basingstoke and Deane.
9.3 Disability Forum – Sandy Johnston gave a brief update. It has been noted that 50% of blue badges are illegal.
	

	10 Any other business
10.1 There was a discussion about the Standards Committee and concern was noted over information going to the Standards Committee being released prior to the committee meeting. MS will seek clarification from David Robb on what information can be released and will circulate an update.
11 Dates of next meetings
· Thursday 16 June 2011(to include the AGM) 

· Thursday 15 September 2011
	MS


